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TRAVEL REQUESTS

THE
A1l travel requests for the Kentucky
Library Association's anmiel meeting on GREEN
Oct. 24-26 and preconference, Oct. 21-23
in Louisville should be turned in to the BEAN
Director's Office no later than Sept. 27
(Friday). For KLA, transportation will UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES
be paid to the drivers of cars with NEWSLETTER 9/20/7k4

ocher passengers. Registration and one
meal will be paid. Overanight lodging

will be paid for program participanis only.
OMBUDSMAN

Claire McCann is the new Library Ombudsmen. Elizabeth Morgan and Ernie Ping
counted the ballots last week and reported that a total of 53 votes were cast.

. Claire's office is located in the Special Collections Department and she can be
reached at 88611.

MICRCFORM DIVISION

A new division of the Cataloging Department headed by Gerry Webb will be working on
the vast presently uncataloged microform collection in King Library. At this time
Gerry is gathering information in order to make decisions about how these materials
will be cataloged in the future.

INTERNATTONAL BICENTENNIAL FESTIVAL

The International Bicentennial Festival sponsored by the University, and other
ovganizations, to benefit the work of the International Book Project in its program
of sending books, free of charge, to some forty three countries is to be held at
the University Coliseum, Oct. 9th through 11th (2 p.m.-10 p.m. on Wednesday; 10 a.m.
-10 p.m. on Thursday and Friday). Volunteers are needed to man the International
Book Project's booth (listing names of donors, distributing brochures on the work
of the Project, ete.). Paul Willis is encouraging all interested staff members to
volunteer two or three hours of their time. This time off should be cleared with
their department heads. There will be over fifty other booths selling gift itens,
food, etc., and booths demonstrating Kentucky's contributions "to the world."”
Admigsion for booth assistants will be free. Please see, or call, John Richardson
(72853) for additional information and for scheduling your volunteer hours. During
the week of Oct. Tth, please see Mildred Stanley (88611).

PERSONNEL NOTES

New staff members:

Joan Arleet--Newspaper/Microtext,LT I, Sept. 16.

Janice Hardwick--Cataloging, 0012, Sept. 16.

Robin Rowlend--Cataloging, 0012, Sept. 18.
Texrminations:

Debbie Clark--Cataloging, Sept. 13.

Millie Santéna-~-CSR, Sept. 20.

Pat Ryan--CSR, Sewt. 20.

Helga Davit--Director's Office, Sept. 20.
Positions open:

Two LT I positions in CSR as of Sept. 23.

For further information, see Dotty Green (73801).







